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Cali Shy

From: Eric Lerude <ewlerude@gmail.com>
Sent: Tuesday, February 18, 2025 4:35 PM
To: Reno Planning Commission
Subject: Item 5.2 for 214 West Commercial Row -- Reno Planning Commission Meeting 2.19.25

 
My name is Eric Lerude, I live in downtown Reno. 
 
I ask that the Reno Planning Commission deny the CUP application sought by 214 West Commercial Row 
aka the I Up Club.  Or at least table the decision until the City of Reno has figured out how to deal with 
excessive noise issues.   
 
One of the biggest concerns I have is excessive noise.  And the excessive noise that is the most problematic 
is the excessive noise during the hours between 11 pm and 7 am, when most people are trying to sleep.  And the 
biggest culprit is the beat from electronic dance music that you can hear and feel.  
 
I have been engaged in the process to get the City of Reno to deal with excessive noise in downtown.  Gary 
Cecil, a fellow downtown resident and member of the downtown NAB, has presented the city with C Scale data 
and information from other cities to address that base beat sensation, we have met with Councilwoman Taylor 
and City Staff including City Manager Jackie Bryant and Angela Fuss.  In response they have asked us to be 
patient, that we just can’t add a C scale measurement, that there needs to be a noise ordinance.  It takes time to 
pass a noise ordinance, we have been told.   
 
Please note that the residents never asked for a noise ordinance.  We have asked for a C Scale measurement to 
be added to the municipal code.  In addition, we have asked for the City of Reno to enforce existing laws 
regarding disturbances of the peace.   
 
Now the City of Reno is about to introduce the concept of Entertainment Zones.  On Thursday February 20, 
2025, they are having a public forum led by Mayor Schieve herself.  It is likely that this forum will be followed 
by more meetings, workshops, talking, studying, etc.  We are not certain how the City will try to deal with 
excessive noise by having Entertainment Zones.  We’ll find out soon hopefully. 
 
Until the City of Reno figures out how to deal with excessive noise issues adversely impacting the quality of 
life of its residents, they should not hold off on granting any more CUP applications to entertainment 
facilities.  Because there will be times when the applicant here at his night club on Commercial Row causes 
excessive noise.  To those of us living in the surrounding area including the Montage and 3rd Street Flats.   
 
The City of Reno has asked residents to be patient.   
 
So how about the City of Reno ask the applicant here to be patient too? 
 
That seems only fair.   
 
If the City of Reno can have a moratorium on data centers while it figures out how to handle them, then why not 
have a moratorium on conditional use permit applications for entertainment venues while the City of Reno 
figures out how to handle excessive noise issues? 
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What is undisputed is that the City of Reno has created a Conflict Zone.  Allowing residents to live 
downtown.  Wanting more residents to live downtown.  Wanting more entertainment to be available 
downtown.  Looking to add more night clubs.  Considering whether to allow the J Resort to operate another 
outdoor festival grounds.   
 
There is only one way to resolve the Conflict Zone.  We need reasonable rules addressing excessive 
noise.  AND then the City of Reno needs to enforce those reasonable rules.   
 
The City of Reno should have to take steps to figure out how these interests can be compatible if that is even 
possible. Figuring out what is a fair C Scale measurement to include in the muni code.  And conducting a 
meaningful sound study that involves all stakeholders.  And addresses people who live at all floors of the 
Montage, not just the first 3 floors.  
 
The City of Reno also should have to commit to providing the resources to enforce any new laws including a C 
Scale measurement, as well as enforcing existing laws that address disturbances of the peace.  If the City cannot 
make this commitment, then downtown Reno will continue to be a Conflict Zone.   
 
The applicant here made an interesting point at the Ward 1 NAB meeting last week.  He said that 
downtown Reno is a “ghost town.”  Then he claimed that his business will change that.   
 
I disagree.   
 
Adding more night clubs that are only open from 10 pm to 8 am will add to that ghost town 
sensation.  Those businesses are closed during the day and early evening.  Nothing will be going on most 
of the time when you walk by those businesses.   
 
Bottom line:  what is the vision that Reno residents want for downtown.  It’s 2025, not the 1970s.   
 
I know what I want and I know many residents agree.  We want more residents, more businesses, a greater 
variety of businesses, more businesses open during the day and evening that are attractive and offer interesting 
products and services to residents and visitors.  Less open spaces (unless they are parks with grass and trees), 
less vacant spaces, less underutilized spaces.   
 
If the City of Reno continues to ignore legitimate concerns of residents, downtown Reno will be more of a ghost 
town when there are less residents actually living here, walking along the streets, being customers of the few 
downtown Reno businesses that do exist.   
 
Let me address a couple other issues.   
 
One, the applicant here said at the Ward 1 NAB Meeting last week that he was an outstanding 
citizen.  That may be very true.  But if he is such an outstanding citizen, then how come there is such a 
long history of criminal and other problematic activity that has occurred at his business in the past and 
he also has a history of not cooperating with the nearby residents to try to resolve any problems?  The 
latter should carry as much weight as the former as the Reno Planning Commission decides whether to 
grant him a conditional use permit.   
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Two, I am concerned that the applicant here wants to use the parking lot to the south of his business.  He 
admitted at the end of his presentation that he will not be able to control what happens in that parking 
lot. 
 
That will likely be a huge problem for the residents off the Montage and others in the immediate area.   
 
There have been ongoing problems with activity late at night and the early morning hours in the parking 
lot at the southeast corner of 2nd and Arlington associated with patrons at the late night clubs on West 
Street and Arlington Avenue.  Everyone should expect the same to occur in the parking lot to the south of 
this applicant’s business.   
 
What is the deal with that huge parking lot anyway?  It has sat empty for years.  Nothing good happens 
there.  Crimes have occurred there.  In the last year one person was murdered there and his body was 
left in that parking lot.  Doesn’t the City of Reno have rules against blight?   
 
Thank you for your time and consideration. 
 
Eric Lerude 
 
255 N. Sierra Street #1718 
Reno, NV  89501 
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Cali Shy

From: Gary Cecil <garycecil621@msn.com>
Sent: Tuesday, February 18, 2025 11:24 AM
To: Reno Planning Commission
Cc: Eric Lerude; Art Rangel; Peter Neumann; Phil Telander; Maggie  Telander; magali rivera; 

Kenneth Hines; Jill Flanzraich; Brandi Smith; Sharon Boersma; Paula McDonough; Elliott 
Josi

Subject: Public Comment: Planning Commission Feb 19
Attachments: C Weighted Scale links to articles.docx

Good morning, I would be very grateful if you would please place this email and attachment on the public 
record for the Planning Commission's meeting on February 19, 2025. 

The links below are to articles explaining the nature of measuring the true sonic impact of excessively loud, 
booming bass noise on humans and the surrounding environment. I offer these pieces of information with 
reference to agenda items 5.2 and 5.3. 

 

Frequency Weightings - A-Weighted, C-Weighted or Z-Weighted 

  

Difference Between A, C & Z Frequency Weightings 

  

Frequency Weightings - A-Weighted, C-Weighted or Z-Weighted 

  

C-Weighting 

  

Bass: the Physical Sensation of Sound 

  

Noise and Health 

  

Noise and Health 

  

Noise and Health 

  

Exposure to continuous thumping bass | Mayo Clinic Connect 

  

waves - Why do bass tones travel through walls? - Physics Stack Exchange 
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Kind Regards, 
Gary Cecil 
255 N Sierra St 
Reno, NV 89501 
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Cali Shy

From: magali rivera <magalirivera11@gmail.com>
Sent: Tuesday, February 18, 2025 9:57 AM
To: Reno Planning Commission
Subject: LDC25-00027

To the Reno Planning Commissioners, 

For the public record, I am requesting a denial of the CUP application LDC25-00027 for extended hours 
due to problematic past behavior of excessive noise, cleanliness, and violence as well as a failure to act 
in good faith with residential neighbors. I also object to further use of our city’s law enforcement 
resources to monitor such criminal activity the business attracts. While I do not face this business, I 
have nevertheless heard the fights and gunshots in the middle of the night and been subjected to the 
broken glass and garbage littering the streets each morning.  

I recently attended a Neighborhood Advisory Meetng where the business owner listed his solutions to 
these problems. It is not enough to have a list of promises. With the difficult circumstances the city faces 
funding and staffing law enforcement, it is irresponsible to approve a CUP entitlement for extended 
hours which would seriously burden our limited resources. If this business reopens, let it prove with 
actions that it can establish new habits within normal hours for live entertainment. Why would our 
representatives reward a historically documented problematic business with such a high privilege as a 
CUP entitlement? Why lessen our quality of life while rewarding a civically unresponsive neighbor? 

Please consider all the documentation that Sherron Elledge has submitted. Although Sherron does not 
own a dog, she saw a need for a dog park downtown and has given countless hours to establish and 
maintain the park. Tourists praise the park and it has become a place to socialize. It has made downtown 
safer. So please do not discount the documentation presented from someone who is a good neighbor 
and a model citizen who has bettered downtown. 

People ask me why I live Downtown if businesses are so problematic. My answer is that most are not and 
I prefer living in a busy city because I was raised in one. I raised my own kids at the Montage in downtown 
Reno, I have a community of friends and colleagues there, I miss dear neighbors who have passed away. 
This has been my home for 13 years and is now home to my 94 year old mom. My mom is happy here. I 
can easily take her to casinos, restaurants, shows and my neighbors have been so welcoming. Please 
honor my commitment to my family, home and my Downtown and deny this CUP application.  

Sincerely, 

Magali Rivera 

255 North Sierra St, Reno, NV 89501 
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Cali Shy

From: maggie Telander <maggietelander@gmail.com>
Sent: Tuesday, February 18, 2025 4:49 PM
To: Reno Planning Commission
Subject: LDC25-00027-214 West Commercial Row Live Entertainment

 

For the Record: Opposition to Permit LDC25-00027 

I strongly urge the Planning Commission to deny the permit for LDC25-00027 (214 West Commercial Row Live 
Entertainment). The applicant has a long, well-documented history of running establishments that disrupt the 
community, endanger residents, and degrade the quality of life in our downtown mixed-use neighborhood. 

I have been a Montage HOA Board Director, a member of the Clean and Safe Committee, as well as a resident 
representative for the Downtown Reno Partnership. Since 2010, I have become intimately familiar with the 1 UP Club, as 
well as its previous incarnations under the same ownership (WURK and Red Martini). Each of these venues 
has repeatedly failed to operate responsibly and consistently burdened residents and city resources with crime, noise, 
and disorder. 

A History of Crime and Disruptions 

The 1 UP Club has been a magnet for criminal activity, including shootings, drug-related incidents, assaults, under age 
drinking, and solicitation. Calls for police service at this location are frequent, yet our Reno Police Chief has publicly 
stated that law enforcement is already stretched too thin to properly patrol the downtown area. Code Enforcement is 
equally under-resourced, with only one officer who does not even work on weekends—leaving the area completely 
unprotected from ongoing violations. 

Severe Noise Violations and Public Disturbances 

Hotels, motels, and residential facilities have endured years of excessive noise and disturbances, especially from 
the deep bass vibrations that shake windows and furniture well into the early morning hours. This directly impacts our 
health and well-being, robbing everyone of peaceful nights and restful sleep. Prior attempts at noise mitigation 
have failed miserably, and the Planning Commission’s previous requirement for a double-door entrance has not been 
completed—showing a pattern of disregard for compliance. 

A new sound study using the C-Weighted Scale—which accurately measures low-frequency bass noise—must be 
required. Without this, the Commission cannot fully understand the severe impact this venue has on surrounding 
businesses and residents. 

Neglect, Litter, and Disorderly Conduct 

Beyond crime and noise, the 1 UP Club has been a terrible neighbor: 

 Trash, broken glass, and debris litter the surrounding area and businesses nightly.  
 Crowds loiter in the parking lot between the 1 UP Club and the Eden, leading to further disorder. 
 There is no effective crowd control or enforcement of queuing rules, creating chaos outside the venue. 

Bottom Line:  
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Enough is enough. The 1 UP Club and its predecessors have had years to prove it can operate responsibly and has failed 
at every turn. There is no reason to believe this time will be any different. 

I demand that the Planning Commission prioritize the safety and well-being of residents and reject this permit outright. 
The applicant’s track record is clear: he cannot be trusted to operate responsibly in a mixed-use neighborhood. 

Deny LDC25-00027 and put an end to this ongoing harm and cost to our community. 

Maggie Telander 

255 N Sierra St Unit 2204 

Reno, NV 89501-1353 

Ward 1 
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Cali Shy

From: Cecil, Nancy L <booklady@csus.edu>
Sent: Monday, February 17, 2025 12:12 PM
To: Reno Planning Commission
Subject: Public Comments for Feb 19 Planning Commission Meeting

Please put these comments in the public record as expressing opposition to the granting of two 
CUP applications on the Feb 19 agenda: 

1. LDC25-00027: 214 W Commercial Row 
2. LDC25-00031: J Resort Festival Grounds 

 
Esteemed Planning Committee Representatives: 

I would like to call your attention to a concern I have regarding the well-being  of downtown residents. 

My husband and I moved here for the beautiful mountain and river views from our condo and for the 
walkability that living in such a space affords. Unfortunately, since we moved here, we have been forced 
to face the fact that little or no consideration is given to the quality of life for downtown residents. 

In the eight years we have lived here, we have lost three local restaurants, one beloved food market, our 
local coffee shop, and the Riverside 12 Cinema, while the number of bars and nightclubs has continued 
to proliferate. Several of these establishments are notorious for drug deals, assaults, stabbings, 
shootings, and even human trafficking. Additionally, they are allowed to operate until all hours of the 
morning and there are no limits on the volume of noise that emanates from them. I say “noise,” because 
we hear no actual music but,  rather, the steady thrum of the bass that cannot be in any way mitigated by 
closing our doors and employing a sound conditioner. It sounds not unlike a construction zone---all night 
long, every Thursday, Friday, and Saturday night! 

I have attended three annual BID/DRP meetings, where the residents were told how very much they are 
valued, and yet whenever complaints arise  concerning one of these sketchy bars, they are  addressed by 
temporarily  closing the business  to “fix” the problem, but then within a matter of months they reopen with 
much the same results. 

We have heard several city council members and planners alike tell us, “If you don’t like it, then move!”     

Please understand: we LOVE this city! But, yes, we have finally considered leaving it after fifteen years of 
ownership. We feel we are not protected from neither excessive noise nor the abundance of crime that 
occurs right outside our doors. You have demonstrated, with your reluctance to take action to address 
these issues, that the city simply does not love us back. 

Sincerely, 

Dr. Nancy Lee Cecil, downtown resident, 255 N Sierra St 
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Cali Shy

From: Phil Satre <phil@psatre.net>
Sent: Tuesday, February 18, 2025 10:08 AM
To: Reno Planning Commission
Subject: Comment re Case No. LDC25-00031 (J Resort Festival Ground) Proposed Project

 
To:  Honorable Members of the Reno Planning Commission February 17, 2025 
 
From: Phil Satre, Newlands Neighborhood Resident 
 
I am wriƟng to you because I am very concerned about the size and scope of the above-referenced project at the J 
Resort. 
 
My wife and I moved to Reno in 1975 and we have lived in various neighborhoods in West and Southwest Reno for most 
of those 50 years. In 2023 we built a new home in the Newlands neighborhood on the bluff above the river, which we 
began occupying in the fall of 2023.  We moved to downtown Reno because we wanted to live within walking distance of 
downtown museums, restaurants, and to enjoy other aƩracƟons and the parks and trails along the Truckee River. 
 
We have been happy with our decision to move to downtown Reno with one excepƟon: periodic electronically amplified 
sound and the lack of enforcement and/or waiver of the 75 decibel sound limitaƟon — specifically in late July of 2024 
when the Bass Camp Entertainment Company “invaded” our home with unrelenƟng sounds, vibraƟons and noise that 
made the peaceful enjoyment of our home impossible during their event. 
 
While we understand that entertainment offerings are vital to our tourism, I am concerned that an outdoor venue with a 
capacity of over 15,000 people will produce a noise level that will frequently surpass the sound limitaƟons set by city 
ordinance. I vehemently oppose a waiver of the 75 decibel level limit.  If you are going to permit this facility I would 
request that you consider modifying the approval to making it an indoor rather than an outdoor facility, which is 
consistent with year round usage, but also significantly reduces the impact of amplified sounds on the J’s residenƟal 
neighbors. 
 
I endorse the comments  of Peter Neumann on behalf of the Newlands Neighborhood AssociaƟon as well as the 
comments of Arthur Rangel and Kenneth C. Hines. 
 
Sincerely,  
 
Philip G Satre  
 
 
 
 
 
Sent from my iPad 
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Worldmark Hotel, West Street Flats, The Montage, and 3rd Street Flats, where we live, and from where 
the photo was taken, and very likely the Riverwalk Towers.  
 
We’ve heard a few people say that downtown needs more people visiting and this place would help. 
We’re not sure how an all-night club adds to that. The proposed J Resort festival venue, sure, because 
they seem to have proven to be considerate of their neighbors with how they operate their current 
outdoor venue.  
  
Our  neighborhood already has folks leaving another local bar, being loud on the streets, along with folks 
going between the J Resort and THE ROW, but that doesn’t go on all night, or every night. This club, 
and  its all-night crowd, would definitely add that component.  
 
Reno already has venues for all-night entertainment, the casinos. An all-night club like this, in our 
opinion, should really be located away from any residential areas to an area not affected by the noise of 
the club and it’s parking area, like a warehouse area (I know there are clubs in other cities where that has 
been working). Reno also has an issue, at this time, of a police presence that’s not large enough to 
respond to issues with a business like this, from what I’ve read and understood in talking to others in the 
neighborhood.  
 
Thank you for allowing us the opportunity to express our concerns. Hopefully the city will not grant a 
permit for this business to reopen in this location.  
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Thanks, 
 
Tim and Robin Topp 
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Cali Shy

From: Patrick Arnello <patrickarnello@gmail.com>
Sent: Wednesday, January 8, 2025 9:23 AM
To: Reno Planning Commission
Subject: LDC25-00027 and LDC25-00031

Respected members of the Reno planning commission  
 
I am sending you this correspondence to address my concerns about both the west commercial row live entertainment 
and the J Resort Fes val Grounds applica ons. 
 
Based on the disorderly conduct, drunkness in public,under aged drinking, pros tu on,stabbing,shoo ngs,murders I 
observe daily on Second street between West and Sierra streets I am deeply concerned about opening our downtown to 
more of the same behaviors.  
 
Patrick Arnello  
( downtown Reno resident ) 
Sent from Patrick Arnello's iPad 
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Cali Shy

From: peggy arnello <peggy.arnello@att.net>
Sent: Wednesday, January 8, 2025 9:53 AM
To: Reno Planning Commission
Subject: LDC25-00027 and LDC25-00031

Members of the planning commission, 
 
As a Reno downtown resident I am very concerned about the applicaƟons of the West Commercial Row live 
entertainment and the J Resort fesƟval grounds that will potenƟally significantly impact the already diminished security 
of the Reno Downtown area.  
Peggy Arnello 
Peggy's iPhone  
 



Planning Commission Public Comment
The public comment form has a new entry from the public.

Planning Commission
Meeting Date 2025-02-05

Agenda Item or Case
Number LDC25-00027

Position In Opposition

Comments

The location for an additional late
night bar with live music is not needed
in a community where full time
residents work and live. We already
have 8 bars in this area which are
overwhelming for the Reno Police.
Why add another unnecessary bar
which will attract more Undesirable
clientele.

Email Address peggy.arnello@att.net

Name of Commentor Peggy Arnello

Address 255 N Sierra St

Phone Number 5304121454

Submitted: 1/8/2025 6:13:47 PM

These comments were submitted on behalf of: (self if blank)





Planning Commission Public Comment
The public comment form has a new entry from the public.

Planning Commission
Meeting Date 2025-02-19

Agenda Item or Case
Number 5.2, 5.3

Position In Opposition

Comments

Email Address Drewleeder9@gmail.com

Name of Commentor Drew Leeder

Address 730 Southworth Dr

Phone Number 7756821609

Submitted: 2/19/2025 3:27:21 PM

These comments were submitted on behalf of: (self if blank)



Planning Commission Public Comment
The public comment form has a new entry from the public.

Planning Commission
Meeting Date 2025-01-13

Agenda Item or Case
Number LDC25-00027

Position In Opposition

Comments I strongly oppose the granting of this
commercial use permit for the 1UP
Bar. This business is simply a major
nuisance, safety concern and a health
issue, some of which have been
documented. I was awake at 2 a.m.
on July 17th, 2021 due to the
excessive bass ruminating from this
bar. Sleep is not an option for
residents living across from or
adjacent to this business. I heard
several gunshots then saw an
individual laying on the pavement in
front of the 1 UP. I was kept awake for
hours due to the police, fire and EMT
presence. The bullets hit several cars
and an "adjacent condo tower". I live
in this condo tower and can see and
hear the goings on at this bar clearly
from where I reside. The excessive
bass from this bar is insane to say the
least. BOOM BOOM BOOM BOOM
BOOM can be heard for blocks for
hours on end. Again, sleep is not an
option. The owner now wants to
extend the chaos until 10 a.m. Sleep is
a vital bodily function. Many people
live in this area as residents. If this
excessive noise is the way of the
downtown future, residential living
should have never been approved by



the city in the first place. I am not
opposed to music. Quite the opposite.
I am in favor of a downtown living
experience in which all parties can live
together amicably. Having restrictions
in place such as noise barriers,
soundproofing, decibel and operating
hour limits would be a step in the right
direction.

Email Address kbgame69@gmail.com

Name of Commentor Kirsten Burlingame

Address 255 N Sierra St Reno Nv 89501

Phone Number 7752771524

Submitted: 1/10/2025 10:51:37 PM

These comments were submitted on behalf of: (self if blank)




